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well as Toronto's first professional baseball stadium in 1886. They were associated with the
development of Don Mount/Riverdale neighbourhood from its earliest days as a string of rural
settlements on the Kingston Road to its annexation with the City of Toronto in 1884. The Smith
Block was an important part of the transtformation of Riverdale post-annexation.

The Smith Block is also valued for its association with the Mallory Brothers' architectural
practice. The two brothers, John and Frank Mallory Sr, were part of a second generation of a
family of architects, following their father, William Henry, and including brother, William Henry
Jr. and grandson, Frank S. Mallory Jr. The Mallory Brothers' partnership designed several other
Riverdale buildings including the First Avenue Baptist Church (1887-8) and the Noel G.
Marshall House (1889).

Contextually, the remaining properties of the Smith Block have cultural heritage value as they
maintain and support the historic character ot Riverdale. Situated at the corner of Baseball Place
and on axis with Carroll Street, the Smith Block was designed as a landmark building within its
neighbourhood. With its richly detailed shop fronts and upper elevations, the remaining blocks
continue to be important contributors to the heritage character of the area defined and currently
under study as the Queen Street East Heritage Conservation District.

Heritage Attributes
The heritage attributes of the property at 655 Queen Street East are:
* The placement, setback and orientation of this portion of the Smith Block building as
located within its property boundary on the south side of Queen Street
* The form and massing of this portion of the block with its three storey height
* The flat roof and raised parapets
* The brick, stone and terracotta cladding and details
On the North and East Elevations of 655 Queen Street East
* The brick piers with stone bands marking the separation between the properties and on the
cast elevation, the piers which create bays and steps at the cornice level as well as the
single storey piers at the ground level supporting the wood cornice on the east elevation
* The original store front details including
o The entablature with its decorative bands and cornice)
* At the second floor level:
o The stone bands
* At the third floor level:
The two arched window heads The brick arches with decorative profiles
surrounding the window heads
The brick arches with decorative profiles surrounding the window heads
The great brick arch with the checker board brick pattern
The three terracotta panels below the windows
The two circular terracotta panels outside of the great arch
The rough-hewn stone sills, bands, lintel and impost blocks
The corbelled brick cornice on both the north and east elevations
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Notice of an objection to the proposed designation may be served on the City Clerk, Attention:
Ellen Devlin, Administrator, Toronto and East York Community Council, Toronto City Hall, 100
Queen Street West, 2nd Floor, West, Toronto, Ontario, MSH 2N2, within thirty days of April 20,
2016, which is May 20, 2016. The notice must set out the reason(s) for the objection, and all
relevant facts.

Dated at Toronto this 20" day of April, 2016.

(A Ul S. Watkiss
~ City Clerk





